From: Robert Brakke

To: Lisa Diesslin
Subject: Pension reform
Date: Saturday, April 1, 2023 9:02:32 PM

Please accept this letter as my written testimony for the LCPR meeting on Monday, April 3rd:

Dear LCPR members,

I am writing you as a high school assistant principal. We need your help to recruit and keep good teachers. Please
support Pension Reform for Tier II teachers by voting in support of HF3100 (Her) and SF3162 (Frenz) today. Tier II
teachers in Minnesota have one of the worst teacher pensions in the nation and it is time to make a difference.
Minnesota has always been known for a great education system. Unfortunately we will not be able to maintain by
having to pay too dollar for teachers who have to teach until 66 years of age while missing out on potential teachers
who move out of state or choose other professions since we rank near the bottom in the nation. Now is the time,

please help us!

Sincerely,
Robert Brakke
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